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Well what a fantastic Seaside Day we had yesterday! 
The weather was perfect no rain and not too hot and 
sunny that we had to worry about sunburn. The 
children, staff and all the volunteers all had a 
wonderful time, the Junior School staff came to visit 
and really enjoyed it too. Thank you to everyone who 
made the day special. Although there is a lot of 
preparation it is worth all the effort to see and hear 
the children.  
 
I have managed to capture some lovely photos, but as 
always I cannot guarantee on getting one of every child. 
I will order prints today and put them on display as 
soon as possible. You can take the photos for a 
donation. As long as I cover the expenses I do not aim 
to make a profit although obviously this would go into 
PTA funds. I will apologise now for the photograph I 
did not take of your child this time. The staff were 
taking photographs too so there may be some nice ones 
in class or on the website.   
 
The Chair of Governors and I had a meeting with MP 
Philip Dunn last Friday and we explained about the road 
safety issues outside the school. He said that he would 
look into the situation. We also spoke about the lack of 
funding for the school and how our older pupils have to 
go outside to the toilet! Surely this should not be 
happening in the twenty first century! We also 
explained how the 30 hour funding in nursery is 
impacting on the provision we can offer to the two year 
olds. Hopefully this has given him an insight into the 
difficulties we face. 

 
From Monday 25th June—Year 2 Swimming 
Friday 29th June—Year 2’s to LJS for Sports Afternoon 
Tuesday 3rd July—Move Up afternoon 
Wednesday 4th July—Nursery Sports Morning 
Monday 9th July—Nursery Celebration Assembly 
Thursday 19th July—Year 2 Leavers’ Assembly—9:30am 

EVENTS 
NEXT WEEK 

 
 
Monday 18th June 
Dance Club 
Gardening Club 
New Parents Evening 
 
Tuesday 19th June 
Sports Day 
Forest Schools Club 
Art Club 
Lego Club  
 
Wednesday 20th 
June 
Cookery Club 
Ipad Club 
 
Thursday 21st June 
Forest Schools Club 
Gymnastics Club 
 
Friday 22nd June 
Memory Assembly 
2pm 

Class Attendance 
Congratulations to Blue 
class for achieving the 
most improved attendance 
week beginning 4th June. 
The children have already 
been celebrated in school. 

*****INCONSIDERATE PARKING***** 
We have recently received an email from a lady who lives on Poyner Road.  She is 
frustrated  at the inconsiderate parking shown by some parents of this school.   There 
is a sign clearly stating that the top end of Poyner Road by the garages is for 
residents only. Can we take this opportunity to remind you once again - 
 
 DO NOT park in Whitefriars/Beech Gardens - this is for residents only as sign 

posted 
 DO NOT park in Bromley Road - this is a private road and is for pedestrian 

access only - continued parking may result in the back gate being locked 
inconveniencing our parents who do walk to school 

 DO NOT park outside the garages in Poyner Road - this is clearly sign posted as 
being for residents only 

 DO NOT block garages and driveways in all the roads around the school 
(Sandpits Road, Poyner Road, Julian Road, etc) 

 DO NOT park in the hospital car park 
 DO NOT park or wait in your vehicle on the zig-zags 
 DO NOT park along Gravel Hill in a way which may prevent buses or emergency  

vehicles getting through 
 
It is very sad that we regularly receive feedback from our neighbours regarding this 
issue and reflects upon the school and whilst we appreciate that parking is limited we 
need to think of our wider community.  Thank you to all those parents who do park 
considerately and also to those who walk to school. 

Memory Assembly 
Names of lost loved ones (family or 
friend) to  Mandy or Jill on the front desk 
by Monday 18th June.  The assembly on 
22nd June will be held outside in our 
special garden (weather permitting). 



 
Hello Children 
 
What did you think of Seaside Day? It was lovely to see your faces 
especially when you were watching Punch and Judy. Punch was so 
naughty wasn’t he? I was really pleased by your reactions though 
because you all knew that he was being awful. I thought you were all 
really kind at the end when you felt sorry for him for being blamed 
about eating the sausages when really it was the crocodile. 
 
Most of you were brave in the paddling pools because it was quite 
cold at first. Those children who were the wettest had the most fun. I 
think I can say the same about the grown-ups too! 
 
Next week will be sports day so you will need to practise your sports 
skills. Let’s hope that the weather is just as good as it was yesterday. 
 
Have a lovely week 
Mrs Matthew 

 

   
12th June—Jacob Smith 
13th June—Holly Baines 
14th June—Maisy Griffiths 
17th June—Bella Lucas-Dixon 
 

The  parents of the above children are invited to Celebration Assembly on Friday at 2:25pm. 
These children do not have to wear school uniform on Friday . 

DOJO WINNERS 
Red— Jack Cornes 
Orange— Tyler Smith 
Yellow— Logan Bowker  
Blue— Keira Patrick 
Turquoise— Faye McGrath 
Green—George Griffiths  
Purple—Imogen Kay 

CELEBRATION 
Red— Sienna Grogan 
Orange— Bobby Curtis 
Yellow – Lewis Blount 
Blue— Poppy Draper 
Turquoise— Florence Fleming  
Green— Kai Wellsbury 
Purple— William Brown 

SPORTSTAR 
Renee Morris 

MEALTIME MANNERS 
Keira Patrick 

BEARWORDS 50 
Isobel Barber 

RAINBOW READERS 
54 pts—Owen Powell 
205 pts—Martha Evans 

Seaside Day 
A very big thank you to the PTA (especially Jess & Hayley) for all their work 
before and on the day, all the wonderful helpers who gave up their time and 
lastly to our staff for making Seaside Day such a success and creating such 
happy memories for the children. A special thank you must go to Michelle and 
Graham Wheal (Sweets and Treats of Ludlow) for the loan of the bouncy 
castle. The Donkeys and Punch and Judy are already booked for next year - 
make a note of the date Tuesday 18th June 2019.   

BEAR 8 SPELLINGS 
Hollie Riley 

SPECIAL CELEBRATION 
Well done to Abi in Turquoise Class who recently had her long hair cut short 
and donated it to Little Princess’ Trust 

Skill of the Week 
Nursery & Reception—Dribble a 
football in a straight line  
 
Years 1 and 2— Dribble a football in a 
straight line and around posts  

Quiz of the Week 
Which two very important people 
met this week in Singapore? Who 
are they and why was it good that 
they met?  

Sports Day—Tuesday 19th June 
Turquoise & Green Classes    9:15-10am – Activity circuits 
      10-10:30am – Races on the running track 
 
Yellow, Blue & Purple Classes  10:30-11:15am – Activity circuits 
      11:15-11:45am – Races on the running track 
 
Red & Orange Classes   1:30-2:15pm – Activity circuits 
      2:15-2:45pm – Races on the running track. 


